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Shortly after I posted our ñTwo Minutes to Tell Our Storyò video on Facebook on 

Oct. 17, it got a like from Janie Barnette.  Janie was staff-parish chair when I was 

serving Central UMC in Clifton Forge, before coming to Epworth.  I think I knew 

that Janie had liked our Facebook page, but I donôt recall ever seeing her like one of 

these videos, which we began posting in March.   

 

Why did Janie like this video?  Perhaps because of the topic, which was 

stewardship.  If you havenôt seen it yourself, the link for that week is 

https://www.facebook.com/epworthumc124/videos/341460913087323/ 

 

In the video, Donna Benken, our administrative assistant, and I talk about Giving 

Sunday, which is Nov. 11.  The Gospel passage for that day is Mark 12:38-44, 

which tells of the widowôs mite.  One commentary Iôve read on the passage asks us 

to think about stewardship or giving in terms of relationship: to think of giving as an 

expression of our love for God rather than thinking about it as a sacrifice, a notion 

that is often associated with that passage.   

 

Stewardship is something we need to discuss at Epworth.  At our Oct. 15 church 

council meeting, I calculated the percentage of our budget covered by giving.  With 

a combined budget of some $538,000 for 2018 and 2019, and giving projected at 

$75,000 each year, that means that giving covers about 36 percent of our budget.  

Given these numbers, and the fact that our apportionments ï which are based on our 

expenses ï are $45,000 for 2019, I plan to ask our district superintendent if itôs time 

for Epworth to have a part-time pastor, rather than a full-time pastor.  This doesnôt 

mean that such a move is imminent, but it may be time to have this conversation. 

  

Weôll consider stewardship in the weeks to come, leading up to Giving Sunday.  

 Our text for Oct. 28, Job 42:1-6, 11-17, lends itself to this conversation, too.  Please 

note that I will miss the Sunday in between, Nov. 4, which is All Saintsô Day, due to 

a mandatory drill with the naval reserves.  Phyllis Earley will be our guest speaker 

that Sunday.   

  

     Please be in prayer about how our giving can reflect our relationship with God 

through Jesus Christ.   

Grace to you, and peace, 

Ned Alderman 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/epworthumc124/videos/341460913087323/
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WWeeeekkllyy  PPrraayyeerr  mmeeeett iinnggss    

aarree  oonn  MM oonnddaayy  

  eevveenniinnggss,,  aatt   55 ::3300   pp..mm..  

  iinn  tt hhee  cchhuurrcchh  ppaarrlloorr   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  
  
 
 
   
  

 
  

 

  
  

 
  

 
  

 
                   

        
 
  
 
 
  
  
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

PP AA WWSS  II NN   FF AA II TT HH   

AA  mmoonntthhllyy  ññppeett--ff rr iieennddllyyòò  wwoorrsshhiipp  sseerrvviiccee    

hheelldd  tthhee  11sstt  SSuunnddaayy  ooff   eeaacchh  mmoonntthh  

ffeeaattuurr iinngg  eeaacchh  mmoonntthh  aa    

"" MMII SSSSII OONN  MMEEAALL""       

((SSeerrvviicceess  aarree  hheelldd  oouuttssiiddee  wweeaatthheerr   ppeerrmmii ttttiinngg..))  

 

 

 

CCoommee  wwoorrsshhiipp  wwii tthh  yyoouurr   ffoouurr--lleeggggeedd  ff rr iieennddss  

aanndd  eennjjooyy  aa  mmeeaall   bbeeffoorreehhaanndd!!   

  ((RReemmeemmbbeerr   ddooggss  nneeeedd  ttoo  bbee    

oonn    lleeaasshheess  aanndd    

ssmmaall ll   ppeettss  iinn  ccaarrrr iieerrss))  
 

 

*  November Service - 11/4 @ 4:30 pm 

*  December Service - 12/2 @ 4:30 pm 

 

    Mary Banks   7 

    Janice Smith   7 

    Jan Root    9 

    Grayson Bailey   14 

    Ann Hurd     18 

    Ron Bennington   21 

    Judi Bowen   21 

    Syler Ward   22 

    Dylan Cook   29 

    Eric Grieve   29 

    Jake Harlow   29 

 

 

    Amy Sumner  2 

    B. J. Blankenship  7 

    Jeanne Luse   11 

    Diane Maxwell  13 

    Noelle Pennington  14 

    Liam Park    15 

    Lacey Park   19 

    Kacy Bailey   21 

    Victor Edwards  21 

    Jay Demeter   27 

    Carolyn Rogers  29 

 

 

That all offerings taken during  
Communion on the 1st Sunday of each 
month 100% goes to Ghent Area 
Ministry.  Just look for the collection 
boxes at the front of the Sanctuary 
during communion. 

 

NOVEMBER DECEMBER 

HH oolliiddaayy  SSeerrvviiccee  SScchheedduullee  
November 4 - 11 am   

All Saints Day 
Remembering loved ones & friends. 

z 
November 11 - 11 am 

Pledge/Giving Sunday 
z 

December 2 - 11 am 
1st  Sunday of Advent - Hanging of the 

Chrismons  
z 

December 24 - 6 p.m. 

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service 

z 

December 30, 11 a.m. 

Festival of Lessons & Carols 
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2nd - Paws in Faith, 4:30 pm 
8th - Outreach Committee, 10 am 
16th - Christmas Dinner, 12 pm 
24th - Christmas Eve Service, 6 pm 
27th - Mobile Meals, 10 am 
 

 

 

 

  4th - Paws in Faith, 4:30 pm 
10th - Outreach Committee, 10 am 
10th - Blessing of the Animals, 4 pm  
11th - Giving Sunday, 11 am 
17th - Grand Illumination parade 
26th - Church Council, 6:15 pm 
 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

 

 

H ï L send to:  

Elinor Edwards 

538 Washington Park, #B1 

Norfolk, VA 23517 

Marilyn Sarko  

432 Bartell Drive 

Chesapeake, VA  23452 

M - Q send to: 

Ann Gatling 

5417 Wesleyan Drive  #204 

Virginia Beach, VA  23455 

Jane Lewis 

6311 Granby Street, #221 

Norfolk, VA  23505 

 

 

 

 

 

MMaakkee  ssoommeeoonneeõõss  ddaayy  ssppeecciiaall   bbyy  ppaarr tt iicciippaatt iinngg  iinn  oouurr   mmoonntt hhllyy    

òòCCaarr dd  SShhoowweerróó    

ff oorr   mmeemmbbeerr ss  wwhhoo  aarr ee  eeii tt hheerr   iinn  HHeeaall tt hh  CCaarr ee  ff aaccii ll ii tt iieess  oorr   HHoommeebboouunndd..      

AAKKAA  oouurr   MMiissssiinngg  AAnnggeellss  

A ï C send to:  

Ms. Louise Gwaltney 

10 Applewood Drive 

Hopewell, N. J.  08525 

Mary Lee Lowe 

6311 Granby Street, #209 

Norfolk, VA  23505 

D ï G send to:  

Mary Banks 

350 S. Ridgewood Avenue 

Ormond Beach, FL 32174 

Dorothy Whitfield  

1213 Suffield Drive 

McLean VA 22101 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

R ï Z send to:                                                    

Beverly Smeltzer 

310 24th St., #102 

Virginia Beach, VA 23451 

Ed Hurd  

1127 Vintage Court 

Virginia Beach, VA  23454 

 

 

 

 

 

December  

Calendar 

Highlights  

November  

Calendar 

Highlights  

Donôt forget that at this time of year many of our shut-
ins/Missing Angels may be forgotten. 

Epworth has a wonderful tradition of purchasing and  
taking poinsettia plants to these persons who otherwise  

might not receive anything else.   
Just knowing that they have been thought of and prayed for 

is a wonderful blessing. 
Please consider volunteering to transport poinsettia plants 
which have been dedicated to go to an Epworth shut-in or 

sick member. 
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Dear Friends, 
 
There is a touch of autumn in the air today. I think the temperature has finally caught up with the 
calendar. What a beautiful time of the year with the trees changing colors to every hue of red, 
orange and yellow, bright orange pumpkins on doorsteps, and, speaking of pumpkins, pumpkin 
spice everywhere! I fully expect to see pumpkin spice perfume in department stores. 
 
With the season come so many opportunities to help others. Some of us have participated with our 
pastor in the Rise Against Hunger events at area churches. If you ever have a chance to do this, 
do it. You make new friends, serve a very worthy cause and have a great time. Ned does a 
wonderful job of presenting us with chances to help throughout our community. Watch the 
Connection for his suggestions. 
 
Can you believe how many drives we have going today? Members of Epworth, your giving spirit 
amazes the charities and groups that we support. Of course, we have our year round collections, 
towels for the SPCA and Norfolk Animal Care Center, and paperback books for the prisoners of 
the Norfolk City Jail. If you have any extra cards or notepaper that you could spare, they would be 
such a blessing to the prisoners, who want to write to their families and loved ones. For the fall 
season, we have our annual collection for Thanksgiving dinner bags for GAM. They hope to reach 
a goal of helping 350-400 families this year. To achieve that goal GAM needs a commitment from 
each church of 20 food bags. What a wonderful way to show our thankfulness for all of the 
blessings that God has mercifully granted to us. We canôt forget the Red Bird drive. Blankets, towel 
sets, coats and toys. Pardon me, but I want to share a little story. For a time, my nephew taught 
high school and coached football in Tennessee, near Gatlinburg. One of the students came to 
school in cardboard shoes, as his mother (no father present) couldnôt afford regular shoes for him. 
We cannot imagine that this level of poverty and need exists in our country. BTW, Brad, my 
nephew, got him some shoes and mentored him through high school. The young boy graduated 
and entered the military. When Brad was leaving that school, and he and his family were moving to 
Georgia, the young man, now a member of an elite group in the military, returned to speak at a 
going away event. He talked about what Brad had meant in his life. We can make such a 
difference in the lives of these precious people through giving them warm blankets for their beds, 
coats to block out the cold, toys for their children to enjoy at Christmas, and towels, such a simple 
thing. 
 
In November, again, we will be collecting mittens and caps for the Warm and Fuzzy Christmas 
offered by the Buffalow family of South Norfolk. Watch as our tree in the Crusader Room fills with 
colorful mittens to warm tiny hands. 
 
It seems too easy to simply say ñthank youò for all that you have done and are doing for others 
through your giving.  May God bless you and continue to bless our efforts in 2018. 
 

Mary Baker, Chair Outreach Committee 
Donna Benken, Jackie Fulcher, Mary Lee Howlett, Ann Long,  

Carolyn Rogers, Karen Ward, and Ann Gatling, Member Emeritis 
  

  

 

 
  

 

SSHHAARRIINNGG  GGOODDóóSS  LLOOVVEE  
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THE SPIRIT OF CHRISTMAS 

The spirit of Christmas saturates the soul with goodwill; 
"An eye for an eye"? No!  Rather that evil not persuade 
the heart to win the bidding war. 

What would Christmas be without: 
the inspiration of Handel's "Messiah"; 
the colorful enchantment of  "The Nutcracker" ballet; 
the childhood innocence of Natalie Wood in "Miracle on 34th Street"; 
the regeneration of the spirit in "Scrooge"; 
the Christmas cards with personalized messages of hope that 
come from the recesses of the soul--------to remain there forever, 
never to be lost or defeated in this troubled world; 
the special reverence of Christmas Eve communion that brings a 
congregation "together"; 
decorating a Victorian tree with its teddy bears, nutcrackers, and 
strings of glassy, pink tinsel that sparkle amid miniature lights. 

Most importantly, celebrate the birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ, 
and capture the true meaning of Christmas -------------- 
that through His birth, He has given us a way into His Kingdom. 
So, with renewed desire we venture forth, ready to confront life  
with hope and purpose! 
 

---Jane Edwards 

What we love about hymns:  ITôS NOT ABOUT THE MUSIC 
 
                Which brings to mind another either/or: would you like to supply the QUESTION, or the ANSWER?  

This is a heart and mind issue and we learned it early in life.  The answer is in family relationships and 

traditions.  Perhaps we prayed, or sang.  Or, both. Some of us did it at home and at church. It leads to the 

question of the day in 2018, every morning and itôs the self-convicting lyric of one, dear hymn: ñAre Ye Able?ò 

 The issue is we love to sing together, at home (maybe only in the shower); and we love to sing in our 

Church Home together with a hundred other voices and full instrumental support. It is time to return to the 

primary question, Where is your salvation? 

 Bring an unchurched person to church this Sunday.  Epworth is not a Museum.  We love to serve, to 

worship and to sing of the Lordôs goodness.  You will be blessed in your heart. 

 The refrain, #530, The United Methodist Hymnal, says ñYES, WE ARE ABLE.ò  I believe this. (MK 

10:35-40.) 

We work for the night is coming. 

 

 

 

 

---Dr. Jean Theil, Minister of Music. 

http://epworthva.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/10/Jean-Thieln.jpg
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Don't forget !   
We accept year round donations of used towels, dog & cat food, toys, and 

pill bottles for the Norfolk SPCA, paperback books for the Norfolk City Jail 

inmates, and empty printer ink cartridges.  Boxes for donations are located 

in the Outreach Corner outside the chapel and at the back of the sanctuary. 

Donations may also be dropped off during church office hours. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have  e x p a n d e d  our Coffee on the Porch to 
include Thursdays at 9:00 am,   

as well as Sundays at 9:00 a.m., as a way of meeting our 
neighbors who live and work around downtown. 

 Coffee is served outside in the parking lot (not really on the 
porch) and a good time has always been had by all. 

 

 

BBBrrr iiinnnggg   yyyooouuurrr    pppeeetttsss ,,,   fffuuurrr rrr yyy   aaannnddd      

nnnooottt    sssooo   fffuuurrr rrr yyy,,,      

www iii ttthhh   ttthhheee   aaapppppprrroooppprrr iiiaaattteee   llleeeaaassshhheeesss      

ooorrr    iiinnn   cccaaarrr rrr iiieeerrrsss ...   

 

The service will be held on the 
Freemason Street porch, weather 

permitting. 

 

 

NNeeww  TThhiiss  YYeeaarr !!     
During the Grand Illumination Parade on Saturday, November 17th,  

we will not be parking cars, but we will be hosting a Food Truck Rally.   

We have obtained a permit from the City of Norfolk to have  

6 to 8 food trucks setup in the parking lot.   

They will begin getting in place around 3 p.m. and most should be there by 5.   

We have commitments from Dulaôs Fish on the Fly, Cajun Hot Dogs to Go, and Plaza del Sol.  

We are looking for other trucks that might sell pizza, BBQ and sweets.   

Members of the Outreach Committee will still be offering cocoa on the Crusader porch.   

Plans include Christmas music in the center of the parking lot.   

The parking lot will be closed to vehicular traffic and member parking. 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiCmfu4-snOAhXEKyYKHRTkAXIQjRwIBw&url=http://design.lsu.edu/freecoffeemornings/&psig=AFQjCNEA7qh5jBqBlQ9SBfqyCVV1ZkdW8Q&ust=1471574960110052
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Christmas Congregational Dinner  

Come out to enjoy the fellowship and Christmas Cheer  
on Sunday, Dec. 16th, after the worship service! 

Keep your eyes open for further information TBA  
in the worship bulletin & the Epworth Connection.  

 
 

 

 

Our Annual Christmas by the Fireside  

will be held 4 pm, December 14th. 

All are invited to join in sharing the 

Christmas season  

with refreshments, caroling by the children  

& a special visit from Santa Claus. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
    

 

  
 
 

Itõs time again to place your  
order for Christmas Poinsettias.  
Please cut out the order form  
below and mail with your check  
to the church office by  
December 9th. 

Christmas  Poinsettias  
You are invited to place a  poinsettia(s)in 

the Sanctuary for the Christmas Season.  

Please submit your check payable to 

Epworth UMC and mark it òPoinsettia.ó 

Deadline for orders is December  9th. 
 

Please place: 6.5ó Poinsettia plant(s) (write 

in color choice & number of each below)  

Red ____    Pink ____    White ____   
 
In honor of/memory of (circle your  choice)   
                     (Please PRINT) 
 
__________________________________________ 
     
__________________________________________ 
 
GIVEN BY:       
 
__________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________ 
 
___ Please take my poinsettia(s) to an 

Epworth shut -in or sick member.  (tax 

deductible)  $8. 50 ea.  
 
___ I will pick up my poinsettia(s).  (non tax 

deductible)  $8. 50   
 

TThhee  OOuuttrreeaacchh  CCoommmmiitttteeee  aasskkss  yyoouu  ttoo  

Help us help children 
by donating mittens 
and caps to keep little 
hands & heads warm 
this winter. 

All donations will be 
hung on the mitten tree 
& then donated to the 
Buffalo Family 
Community Service 
Project. 

 

Donations  
accepted til 
December 9 
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The Carillon newsletter is published 
bi-monthly.   

Articles for the January/February 
2019 Carillon are due no later than 

December 17th. 

Epworth United Methodist Church 
124 W. Freemason Street 
Norfolk, VA 23510 
(757) 622-2970 
Email:  epworth@epworthva.org 
website:  www.epworthva.org 
 
Address Service Requested 

   

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 

  

  

Epworth is now on Facebook  

Like us on our facebook page at:  

www.facebook.com/epworthumc124  

1 Hour on  
Saturday,  

November 3rd  

mailto:epworth@epworthva.org

